
 

ADDENDUM 

RFI:  STATEWIDE CPR, FIRST AID AND AED INSTRUCTOR TRAINING AND CERTIFICATION 

 
Addendum Number:  1 
 
Date Issued:  February 7, 2022 
 
Summary:  Questions and Answers 
 
 
OPWDD is accepting questions from vendors.  Questions may be submitted to contracts@opwdd.ny.gov and will 
be accepted through 4:00pm ET on Tuesday, February 8.  All questions are anticipated to be answered no later 
than 2:00pm ET on Wednesday, February 9.  RFI responses remain due by 2:00pm ET on Thursday, February 10. 
 

Q1.   The RFI mentions contracting with three organizations (ARC, AHA, NSC) currently for this service, can 
I get the contract numbers and expiration date for those agreements?  
 

A1.   There may be a few contracts, but for the most part these services are purchased separately by each of the 
13 OPWDD District Offices on an as needed basis.   FOIL requests can be submitted to 
foil.requests@opwdd.ny.gov. 

 
Q2.   Do you have a total value or spend through those contracts available? 

 
A2.   FOIL requests can be submitted to foil.requests@opwdd.ny.gov.  Please review the RFI Purpose and 

Background for OPWDD anticipated volume of services.  
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